Academic Advisory Council
Friday, April 17, 2009

2:30 p.m. – 3:45 p.m.

Knight Campus – Room 1040

Meeting Highlights

Announcements
VOTE: To accept the December 12, 2008 meeting minutes 
MOTION: Alicia Lyons

SECOND:  Kay Johnson
Yes:  14  
No: 0
Abstained: 0

The new catalogs are out for distribution and the on-line catalog will be updated after May 20th. Students should be advised to always use the on-line catalog for up-to-date revisions/additions.  Also, please remind students that the plus/minus grading system will be go into effect Fall 2009.
Grading Questions

Several questions about grading were asked.  They were:

After a professor has submitted his/her grades for the semester, is there an opportunity to go back into Banner and change a grade?  Is the student allowed to see the first grade entered? And then see the adjusted grade?

The system allows for either the instructor to be able to update their grades, or the student to see the grade. For the student to see their grade online, the grades must be rolled to Academic History. Once the grade is rolled to history, all grade changes must be done manually through the Grade Maintenance Form.

In the case where a student needs to submit materials to make up a grade, can this grade be left empty on Banner and then have the Professor continue to submit the remainder of the grades into Banner; and then go back and submit the missing grade?

 Any grades left empty may be updated, even if all the other grades in the class have been submitted and rolled. However, once grading is closed, an NR (grade not reported) will replace the omitted grade. A change to the NR must be done manually through the Grade Maintenance form.                                                                                                                                                      

Transfer Credit and Residency Requirements Subcommittee – Peter Woodberry, Chair (Note: Copies of the subcommittee’s recommendations and minutes of their meetings were emailed to the Council prior to this meeting for purposes of discussion and an eventual vote to move forward to the Department Chairs’ Council.)
Dean Woodberry and his subcommittee met four times since the December 12, 2008 meeting with the charge of researching and discussing three issues: (1) The maximum age of incoming credit transfer accepted students; (2) academic residency requirements; and(3)the department/personnel responsible for incoming transfer credit evaluation.
Many academic issues of concern were raised by the Council such as accredited academic institutions, viable prior learning credit, etc.  Vice President Morgan suggested emailing all concerns and issues to Dean Woodberry to further craft this document to reflect the Council’s opinions.

Meeting adjourned at 4:20 p.m.

Submitted by:  Terrie Ann Celentano

Note:  The Fall 2009 Meeting Schedule will be sent out in August.  
